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MOTORCARAVANNERS CLUB – SOUTHWEST PENINSULA GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT COFTON HOLIDAY PARK DAWLISH, 9th December 2023


1. CHAIR’S WELCOME

Ray opened the meeting at 10.45am and welcomed all present, especially new members.  He said there was nothing to report on and thanked everyone for their hard work.   (Apologies had been received from Maureen Roantree (incoming Treasurer).

2. TREASURER’S REPORT – Update on Signatures

· Cathy advised the following funds:- Current Account £2823.90 - Savings Account £2160.52
· A change to the Hosting Rally form to include a Postage claim column was agreed – Cathy to action. 
· Change of signatories was discussed – Cathy Gough to Action (outgoing Treasurer) via banking form online. It was agreed Cathy Gough and Barbara Noble would remain signatories until the new signatories Maureen Roantree (incoming Treasurer) and Sheila Revill (incoming Secretary) have been verified.
· 2 signatories and 1 read only was agreed
· Cathy is meeting Maureen to handover all paperwork 

3. SECRETARY REPORT – Confidentiality Document – Scribe

· Sheila thanked Barbara for all her hard work over the last 8 years and for organising a fantastic Christmas party – all agreed
· Sheila advised of the new Head Office requirement regarding the Confidentiality Form. MCC require all committee members and their partners to sign the confidentiality form which will be posted to HO to keep on file. – Sheila passed out forms to sign, all agreed to sign and understood the implications of a breach of confidentiality.
· Scribe – Sheila is New to this position. Sheila expressed a request for a few lines as a contribution to the news magazine when the committee is hosting the rally.  Sheila will then incorporate into the article

4. RALLY OFFICERS REPORT – 2024 Programme, Prices - Hosts

· Mel and Pete distributed the rally programme for 2024
· 15 Rallies are booked – Price per rally was discussed at length and agreed unaimously.
· Each rally has hosts allocated except for 4 – Trevornick, Fox & Hounds, Porth, and Wooda – Pete will discuss with members at meet & greet later today.
· All agreed to an increase to a total of £50 for rally raffle prizes and £50 for sundries.
· Rally Programme to be completed and sent to Sheila to disseminate to SWP members,  all group secretaries and Head Office. – Mel & Pete to action

5. SPECIAL RALLY ADVERTISING

· A discussion was had regarding cost and need of special rally advertising – all agreed it was not needed. Happy to continue with SWP Facebook page and MCC website Members portal under Announcements & Late News heading.
· SWP Facebook page – Mel to continue – Sheila to be added as admin
· Barbara and Kate Jones no longer need to be SWP Facebook admin – Barbara Actioned

6. HOST BOX

· It was decided the current Host box is too big and can be downsized to the old Secretaries box.  Sheila to pass the box over.


7. AOB

· Sally put forward her idea for the committee to have a Whatsapp group.  This will allow complete transparency between the group and allow any queries to be answered by the member most experienced.  The name of the Whatsapp group was discussed and SWP 20 was agreed - Sheila to Action
· 


8. DATE OF NEXT MTG

· An informal committee meeting was agreed to be at Trevarrion to Welcome our new Treasurer Maureen Roantree. 
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